Jason M. Frazier Head Baseball Coach John Hardin High School 384 W.A. Jenkins Rd. Elizabethtown, Ky. 42701



Dear Dr. Hughes,

As the baseball program at John Hardin has done in the past, I would like to take the group of young men that are a part of the Varsity and Junior Varsity baseball teams to Ft. Walton Beach, Florida with your approval. These young men will be competing in the prestigious Emerald Coast Sports Camps "Baseball Beach Bash". While there, the Varsity team will play a total of five games and the junior varsity will play four in the sunshine and warmth that we will probably not have here in Kentucky that time of the year!

The team will depart John Hardin High School via a United Coach and Tour charter bus at approximately 7:00 A.M. April 1st then arrive in Florida at approximately 5:00 P.M. April 1st. The teams will be staying at the Jetty East Condominiums with four or five coaches traveling and staying with the teams in the condominiums (there will also be several parents staying in the same complex). The teams will be staying in Florida the entire week playing games and/or practicing everyday except one which will be a relaxing day to enjoy the beach and do some sight seeing. The team will return to Kentucky April 8th, departing at approximately 9:00 A.M. and arriving back at John Hardin at approximately 7:00 P.M.

The trip is being completely funded through baseball booster and team fundraisers with the individual player making up the difference in their personal cost and what they make with their fundraising opportunities. The total cost per player is approximately \$450.00, each player has two opportunities to raise \$450 to pay for their trip as some have already raised \$300 or more with just one fundraiser, so with a little work each player should be able to make this trip at no expense other than their personal food.

Our program is really looking forward to this trip as it can be a very valuable tool in our team building process which as you know in a leadership position, team chemistry or cohesiveness is one of the most valuable traits of a successful team!

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration in this matter!

Sincerely,

Jason M. Frazier

Byan K. Jodd 2/14/06

Superintendent Approval